
The Navy is conducting drinking water well sampling near St. Juliens 
Creek Annex beginning in February 2024. The sampling is for certain 
per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), which may be present in 
these drinking water wells due to past use of firefighting foam or other 
PFAS-containing materials on base. Although the property you rent is 
within the sampling area, we do not need to sample your drinking water 
well. We believe the property either uses public drinking water or does 
not have a drinking water well.
A separate postcard has been sent to the mailing address of the 
owner on record, and no action is required on your part. We invite 
you to attend an Open House Public Meeting:

The Open House Public Meeting will have detailed informational 
displays about the proposed drinking water well sampling near 
St. Juliens Creek Annex. Representatives from the Navy, the 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, the Virginia Department of 
Environmental Quality, the Virginia Department of Health (including 
the Chesapeake Health District), and the City of Chesapeake will be 
available to answer questions you may have.
We are committed to keeping the public informed of the Navy’s drinking 
water well sampling. For more information, please visit our website at: 
http://www.navfac.navy.mil/SJCA_PFAS.

OFF-BASE DRINKING WATER WELL SAMPLING 
NEAR ST. JULIENS CREEK ANNEX

Tuesday, February 6, 2024 
anytime between 4:30 and 6:30 p.m.

Gymnasium at G.A. Treakle Elementary School 
2500 Gilmerton Road, Chesapeake, VA 23323



<<ACCT_NO>>

<<Addressee>>

<<Mailing Address>>

<<CITY>>, <<STATE>> <<ZIP_CODE>>

COMMANDING OFFICER
ST. JULIENS CREEK ANNEX
C/O JACOBS ENGINEERING
5701 CLEVELAND STREET, SUITE 200
VIRGINIA BEACH, VA 23462
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